
August 6, 2015
Welcome to 5th grade!  We are off to a great start on our first week of school, and are ready for a fantastic year.  I am so excited about how awesome this class is!

Open House will be next Thursday, August13.  We will be going over classroom policies and routines and 5th grade information.  It should help your child (and you!) to be prepared for this year.  There will be a Title I Informational meeting at 5:00, a PTA meeting at 6:00, followed by class visitation sessions.  Hope to see you there! 
If you have not already done so, please join the Acworth PTA.  They do so much to help out all of our students!  Membership is $7.00.  The email address for PTA is
acworthptsa@yahoo.com.  
I will be sending home a newsletter in your Thursday folder every week (or emailing it to you when I get that set up, and posting it on my blog).  Please look for this note to help you keep up with what we have been doing in class and what is coming up for us.  All PTA and school notices will also go home that day.  The previous week’s work will be included in the folder so you can keep up with your child’s progress.  Please look for this school folder every Thursday so you can get all the notices and work and sign it for your child to bring back the next day.  It is your child’s responsibility to give the folder to you and make sure to return it to me with everything signed!
Each student has been given an agenda to use for organization and parent-teacher communication.  We will write in our agendas daily and I will initial them.  There may also be notes for you from a teacher.  Please check your child’s agenda daily and initial it.  This will help you to know what he/she needs to do, and allow us to communicate as needed.
If your child does not have supplies needed for school, please help them to get them.  We have begun working in all areas, and they will need them to keep up.
There will be homework most nights in 5th grade.  The purpose of homework is to practice some skill we have already learned in class.  Much of what we do requires repeated practice in order to master that skill, so homework can provide that practice.  One assignment every night is reading.  Students should read at least 20-30 minutes every night.  Please help your child to find age appropriate books, magazines, or newspaper articles to read.  As the year progresses, we will be participating in a number of reading incentive programs, so we will already be in the habit of reading!  We will have library orientation soon and will then be able to check out books.  You will also need to have a book to read in class during IDR (independent daily reading) time.

Our Specials will be 12:00 – 1:00.  We are on an eight day rotating schedule this year.    
Our lunch is 11:10 – 11:40.  Feel free to come eat lunch with your child any day.  Students can bring a snack to eat during the day, too.  Please bring a HEALTHY (fruit, granola bars, pretzels, peanut butter and crackers…) snack (no candy, chips…)!  All students can also bring a water bottle (with WATER) in a clear container with a lid to drink in class during the day.

If there is a change in how your child is going home, please send me a note!  He/she will not be allowed to go home a different way without one.  This is for the safety of all the children.  Also, if your child is absent, please send an excuse note when he/she returns.

Please note that due to security measures, our building does not open for students until 7:15 A.M.  If students are dropped off any earlier, they will not be able to enter the building and will be unattended.
To pick up your child from ASP, drive in to the bus lane before the school and go all the way to the last door.  The ASP desk will be down the hall.

Any money that is turned in to the school needs to be in one of the Cobb County envelopes.  Make sure to completely fill out the envelope, with student’s first and last name and teacher. 

I am looking forward to an exciting year!  Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns about your child.

School phone number – (770) 975 – 6600

School email – Becky.Banks@cobbk12.org
